
Dear Friends and Parishioners,  

We hope you are all enjoying the cool weather these days! As we enter the month of 

Thanksgiving, we also celebrate Restorative Justice in November. Restorative Justice is a 

different approach in seeking responsibility and accountability for the harm done where 

the focus is all about restoring the brokenness amongst all parties involved - the 

offender, the victim, and the community. Knowingly or not, we are all affected directly or 

indirectly by everyone and everything happening in our community. Restorative Justice 

serves both the offenders and the victims. Unfortunately, the available support for the 

victims' are limited, if there is any. The pain and suffering of the victims are both deep 

and long-lasting. The need for emotional and spiritual support for the victims are huge!! It 

is comforting for them to feel that they are not alone as they go through the journey of 

healing from the horrible experiences of homicide, domestic violence, sexual assault, 

early childhood abuse, intimate partner violence, or any type of crime where their sense 

of dignity, safety, and hope was aggressively taken away from them. We, the Crime 

Survivors Ministry, are committed to serving this need and we would like to invite each 

one of you to please come join us in this service.  

In 2012, John Christopher Godburn was called by the Holy Spirit to start a new ministry. 

His “YES” to this calling had led to the beginning of the Crime Survivors Ministry. The 

Lord works in mysterious ways and unfortunately, the 

opportunity came after his passing. In 2019, I attended a 

three-day training offered by Debbie McDermott, Associate 

Director Restorative Justice at California Catholic Conference. 

With the blessing of Jim Grant, who at that time was the 

Restorative Justice Director of the diocese, I started the Crime 

Survivors Ministry to honor the legacy of my late husband 

John. In February 2021, Bishop Brennan gave his blessing for 

me to continue with the ministry after Jim Grant had retired.  

To help the victims in their healing journey, we offer them a safe space to freely process 

their thoughts and feelings, such as healing retreats, healing circles, companioning, 

prayer service at the crime site, and other trauma-informed care. The ministry envisions 

that we all become instruments of peace, light, and hope. We aspire to bring awareness 

of the innate relatedness amongst us and be bound by the love and mercy of God. 

Together, let us all be united with our brothers and sisters who are hurting from the 

violence happening in our society today. May your heart be open to the silent whispers of 

the Holy Spirit as you give your ‘yes’ to His calling to serve this population with great love.  

Please feel free to contact me or Jim Grant if you have any questions. Thank you. 

Blessings to all,  

Cielito ‘Maciel’ Godburn  Jim Grant 

Crime Survivors’ Ministry Volunteer, Social Justice Advocate 

THIRTY-SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
YEAR C  |  NOVEMBER 6, 2022 
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  News! 
WEEK OF NOVEMBER 5-NOVEMBER 12 

YOUNG ADULT TRIVIA 
The young adults of Newman Center will be playing some trivia at Tioga Sequoia 
Brewery in downtown. We will meet there at 7:00pm. Look for the Newman 
Center red water bottle. All trivia knowledge is welcomed! 

YOUNG ADULT BIBLE STUDY 
We continue to accompany the young adult confirmation group. Join us Monday 
evenings at 6:00pm in the Student Lounge. We’ll be examining the Christian 
Scriptures. 

WEDNESDAY STUDENT NIGHT 
Join our community of students Wednesday evening at 6:00pm for a hands-on 
health lesson by Catholic Charities followed by dinner. 

PICTURE OF THE WEEK 

Blessing of our Ofrenda on November 2, All Souls’ Day Mass. 

CAMPUS MINISTRY CONTACTS 

Edgar Guzman, Director 
edgar@csufnewman.com 

Fr. Byron Macias, Chaplain 
frbyron@csufnewman.com 

Karina Tellez, Administrative Assistant 
catholicclub@csufnewman.com 
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CLARETIAN YOUTH 

This month we will be reflecting upon: Jesus and Relationships. 
This Tuesday we have our Learning Day (To Know God) learning 
about what Jesus says about relationships in Matthew 12: 46-50. 
We will also learn about the Sacrament of Matrimony! 

Here is the rest of the month: 

November 8: Learning Day 
November 15: Fun Day 
November 22: NO MEETING (Thanksgiving) 
November 29: Service Day. 

Claretian Youth parents, we want to take our youth to do some 
service for the less fortunate on November 29. In order to do this, 
you must come along with your child. Please email me to let me 
know if you can or cannot make it. 

THIS WEEK 
As I announced it last week, I will be away this Monday through 
Saturday. We will have Mass this Monday thanks to Fr. Knab; we 
will have Confessions and Mass this Thursday thanks to Fr. Norris; 
and we will have prayer services the rest of the week. Thanks for 
your understanding. 

SANTO NINO CELEBRATION 
The time is coming up soon. Please email me if you would 
like to help us organize our annual celebration of Santo 
Nino: frbyron@csufnewman.com 

THANKSGIVING MASS AND LUNCHEON 
We will be celebrating a special Mass on Thanksgiving Day 
(Thursday, November 24 at 8:00am). There is a wonderful 
tradition of bringing the food you will have for dinner to be 
blessed during the Mass (bread, fruits, cans, etc.). Let Karl 
know if you would like to serve at Mass. 

Also, as we did last year, there are some college students who will 
not be going home (or have no family around to celebrate 
Thanksgiving with). Therefore, I will venture to cook a Thanksgiving 
luncheon for them (and any parishioner who doesn’t have plans for 
that day), so heaven help us! If you would like to help me by 
bringing a hot dish to share, please, please let me know: 
frbyron@csufnewman.com. Thank you so much. 

SAINTLY QUOTE 
"For me prayer is a surge of the heart, it is a simple look 
towards Heaven, it is a cry of recognition and of love, 
embracing both trial and joy."-St. Therese of Lisieux 

HAVE A LAUGH 
Two boys were walking home from church after hearing a 
strong preaching on the devil. One said to the other, "What 
do you think about all this Satan stuff?" 

The other boy replied, "Well, you know how Santa Claus 
turned out. It's probably just your dad". 

From  

FR. BYRON MACIAS, CMF 

“Yes, the dead will be raised” says Jesus today to the 
Sadducees, who did not believe in the 
resurrection (Luke 20:27-38). What an 
amazing gift we have given:  the 
beautiful gift of our life does not end 
with dead but it actually becomes a 
witness of the fulfilment of the 
promises of Christ. 

This is another affirmation that we are not just thrown into 
existence by a coincidence; all God wants from us is to 
remember that there is purpose, meaning and hope in our 
living. After all, as Pope Benedict XVI says: “we are not 
accidents of nature.” 

Let’s think of the resurrection not as a reward for our faith 
only, but as the reminder that behind this life of ours, there 
a God who loves it, respects it and blesses it! 

You and I will die one day, but one day you and I will be 
raised. That is Jesus’ promise! 

HIKE WITH MARY 
Thank you so much to all the good people who joined  
us for our Hike with Mary on Saturday morning. Save the 
date: the next one will be on Saturday, December 3, 2022. 
See you then! 

DAY OFF 
I have been meaning to share with you that Friday is my 
day off. That’s why when Fr. Paul was here, you would see 
him celebrating the Friday 
morning Mass. Now that he 
is away, we will be having 
prayer devotions on most 
Fridays except the First 
Friday of the month. I will 
celebrate Mass and 
Exposition on the First 
Friday (moving my day off to 
the Monday before First 
Friday on that week only). 
Thanks for your understanding 
and support. I feel excited 
that we can actually explore 
other prayer forms within the 
great spirituality treasure of 
our Catholic Deposit of 
Faith: Lectio Divina; Rosary; 
Liturgy of the Hours; 
Examen of Consciousness; 
etc. Please talk to me if you 
have any questions or 
concerns. 

“Yes, the 

dead will 

be raised”  
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All people going to World Youth Day: We have a 
mandatory meeting with the Diocese of Fresno this 

Tuesday, November 15 at 6:30pm.  

Please contact Rosie Hernandez for more information and 
to obtain the Zoom link: rhernandez@dioceseoffresno.org 

Bring your Christmas gifts to church when you come to 
Mass on December 4 and 18 and we will wrap them for 
you for a donation to raise funds for World Youth Day! 
Please donate new gift bags or end rolls and ribbons.  
Save the dates and help us by allowing us to help you. 

I want to really thank the Knights of Columbus for their 
generous donation toward our youth attending World 

Youth Day. You have brought us joy and hope that we can 
achieve our ($15,000) goal.  

Saturday, November 12 from 5:00pm to 7:00pm  
Sunday, November 13 from 8:00am to 1:00pm  

In the Library 

Are you looking for someone to take that perfect family 
photo for your annual Christmas card? Dress in your 

Sunday best, matching Christmas jammies, ugly holiday 
sweaters or as Santa’s elves. Santa and Mrs. Claus will 

also be there to take photos with the kiddos.  

The Claretian Youth will be hosting a Christmas Photo 
fundraiser to help raise money to send our youth to Lisbon 

for World Youth Day 2023!  

Donations are welcomed and appreciated.  
We Ho, Ho, Hope to see you there.  

If you would like to help us, please contact me.  

Please help send our Youth  
and Young Adults to  

World Youth Day in August 2023 

OUR HISTORY:  With the encouragement and support 
of Fr. Sergio P Negro, our founding pastor, your Social 
Outreach Services (SOS) committee initiated our 
annual Christmas Giving Tree project in 1990. As we 
do today, parishioners were asked to take and return 
an Angel from our Giving Tree with their gift. This year 
marks the 32nd year of our St. Paul Catholic Newman 
Center Giving Tree! 

In the early years of our annual Christmas giving 
project, we each filled and returned boxes with food 
and toys. The halls and foyer of St. Paul’s Newman 
Center overflowed with gift boxes filled with food. 
These were distributed to families in parishes where 
there was great need. 

Technology has allowed us to move from giving boxes 
and bags of food to gift cards. Not only has this saved 
many backs from having to lift and transport heavy 
boxes of food, it allows families to do their own 
shopping to prepare a Christmas meal in keeping with 
their own cultural traditions. 

While we have added to our list, we have continuously 
supported several of the parishes included in the first 
year. This year we will continue to provide cards to the 
following eight communities: Orange Cove, Mendota, 
San Joaquin/Tranquility, Laton, St. Alphonsus, Mt. 
Carmel, St. Anthony Mary Claret and Stone Soup. 

We invite you to take one or more Angels from our 
Giving Tree. Your generosity will be greatly 
appreciated by families throughout the greater Fresno 
area. Return the Angel(s) by placing them in the 
designated basket at the front desk or in the collection 
basket. We request that you write the $ value of the 
gift card(s) on the Angel, gift card or gift envelope. 

The Angel Tree will be up on November 11. We ask 
that you return the Angel(s) 

with a gift cards attached no later than noon on 
Sunday, December 11th. 
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NOVEMBER 

• Restorative Justice Month  
Contact Maciel Godburn for more about Restorative Justice 
and her crime survivor’s ministry Rjmaciel2019@gmail.com 

• Native American History Month 

___________________________________________________________ 

• Sunday November 6 
Luke 20: 27-38 

Pope Francis’ homily on Resurrection: https://
www.vaticannews.va/en/pope/news/2019-11/pope-at-
requiem-mass-the-resurrection-aim-and-purpose-of-
life.html 

• Monday, November 7 
1972 Andrew Young: 1st black elected from The South to 
U.S. House of Representatives since late 19th century. 

• November 7-18 , 2022 
COP 27 United Nations Climate Change Conference https://
www.un.org/en/climatechange/cop27 

• Tuesday, November 8  
Election Day 

1897- Dorothy Day born 

6:00pm-7:00pm Faith Family and Friends: 

Catholic Faith Topic: Health Care Led by JoAnn Loforti and 
Tess Johnson in the Library 

• Wednesday, November 9 
1938 Kristallnacht (Night of Broken Glass). Nazis murder 200 
Jews, attack Synagogues and loot stores as the Holocaust 
really begins. 

Visit www.adl.org for much more about Anti-Semitism and 
how to repel it. 

• Friday, November 11  
5:30pm-6:30pm 

Veteran’s Day 

Food Recovery Program in the Cafeteria  

Why not come and see what we’re serving this week! There’s 
plenty of good food and great people to share it with! 

• Saturday, November 12 
1815 Birth of Elizabeth Cady Stanton, leader in women’s 
rights and suffrage movements In the U.S. 

For so much more, visit the SPCNC website:  

CSUFnewman.com/ministries  

and scroll down to “Peace and Social Justice”  

Jim Grant, Volunteer, Social Justice Advocate 

jimgrantbc@gmail.com 

 

POLICY FOR ALL PARISH COMMUNICATION  

This weekend please welcome  
Reverend George Knab O.M.I. who will be 

with us to celebrate Masses and tell us 
about the work of Unbound, a lay 

Catholic sponsorship ministry that helps 
children and elderly in 19 developing 

countries. To learn more, call  
(800) 875-6564 or visit Unbound  

online at www.unbound.org. 
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Flu Season 
As we transition into the cool months here in our Central 
Valley, we want to remind everyone to practice healthy 
habits as we gather for Mass and other events here at the 
parish. Bottles of hand sanitizer will be placed near the 
chapel entrances and masks are available upon request at 
the front desk. We will continue our practice of consuming 
the Eucharist under the species of the Body only until 
further notice. We will also remove water from the 
baptismal font unless there is a baptism during or 
immediately following a Mass. Thank you for your 
understanding and cooperation. 

Ofrenda... An Altar of Remembrance 
For the month of November we continue our Newman 
Center tradition of remembering our departed loved ones. 
Throughout the month you are invited to bring a photo and 
place it on the space of remembrance where our campus 
ministry students have prepared the space in the Mexican 
tradition of Dia de Los Muertos. We recommend not 
bringing a one-of-a-kind photo (the office can make a copy 
upon request).  

Faith, Family & Friends  
Faith, Family & Friends is the Newman Center's Religious 
Education and faith formation program for EVERYONE of 
all ages - Children, High School Youth and Adults. Faith, 
Family & Friends meets this Tuesday evening November 8 
from 6:00pm to 7:00 pm. 

Individuals and families are invited to gather in the Grassy 
Courtyard from 5:00pm to  5:45pm to bring and share a 
meal together. All are encouraged to gather by 5:45pm to 
pray before being released to attend classes. After 
gathering for prayer in the Grassy Courtyard, all Children's 
classes meet in Cardinal Newman Hall, Claretian High 
School Youth Group meets in St. John XXIII, and the Adult 
Group Sessions meet in the Main Building. 

Adult Sessions for this week are as follows: Family Life 
Topic: Foundations of a Moral Life; Scripture Topic: Read, 
Reflect and Discuss the Up-Coming Sunday Scripture 
Readings; Catholic Faith Topic: Health Care. 

Family Life Ministries 
Joy of Love Moms: The Joy of Love Moms Group invites 
families to the west playground after 9:30am Mass for an 
opportunity for children and families to meet, socialize and 
play together. Please join us! 

Men's Scripture Reflection and Discussion Group: This 
ministry meets on Monday mornings at 8:30am in the 
Library after our 8:00am morning Mass. 

OCTOBER CONTRIBUTIONS 
2021 2022 

October 3 $18,483.17 October 2 $22,966.05 

October 10  ACH $25,503.80 October 9    ACH $20,752.07 

October 17  ACH $20,562.35 October 16  ACH $20,610.92 

October 24 $  9,997.54 October 23 $10,959.17 

October 31 $20,142.73 October 30 $18,856.67 

OCTOBER 2021 
TOTAL 

$94,689.59 
OCTOBER 2022 

TOTAL 
$94,288.21 

Retrouvaille:  

A Lifeline for Troubled Marriages 

Thinking about separation or divorce?  
Is your marriage or that of a relative  

or friend heading for divorce? 

Retrouvaille (pronounced retro-vi with a long i)  
is designed to help troubled marriages regain their health. 

It helps spouses uncover or re-awaken the love, trust  
and commitment that originally brought them together.  

The program is highly successful in saving hurting 
marriages, even bringing reconciliation to couples  

who have already separated or divorced.  

The next English weekend in Fresno will be held 

November 11-13, 2022.  

For confidential information or to register,  

please call us at (559) 862-6765 or  
email: Fresno@RetroCA.com 

 

Prayer Ministry 
Christian Meditation: This ministry meets Tuesday from 
12:00noon to 1:00pm in the Community Room. Sessions 
include 20 minutes of silent meditation followed by a brief 
lesson about this ancient Christian prayer tradition and 
discussion. The group is a member of the World Community 
for Christian Meditation. Meetings are facilitated by Benita 
Lankford. For information email contact John Prandini at 
prandinij@csufnewman.com. 

Newman Center Women’s Guild 

All ladies of the parish are welcome to attend our 
November 10 Meeting at 6:30 in the Cafeteria. 
Refreshments will be served. We have many  

upcoming events that we are working on, such as the  
St. Valentine’s Day Cookie Sale and Bunco.  

We would love to have you come and join us. 

Come and meet some new friends. 



WEEKLY CALENDAR 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 6 
2 Maccabees 7:1-2, 9-14/2 Thessalonians 2:16—3:5/ 
Luke 20:27-38 or 20:27, 34-38  

7:30am  Mass for Cataleya and Calyx Hurtado Chapel 
9:30am  Mass for John Godburn Chapel 
10:00am Confirmation Preparation Year One Cardinal Newman Hall  
11:30am Mass for Philomena Mazzarino Chapel 
  RCIA Dismissal  Community Room 
  Confirmation Preparation Year Two Cardinal Newman Hall 
 7:00pm Mass Chapel 

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 7 
Titus 1:1-9/Luke 17:1-6  

 8:00am Mass for Steven C. Carrillo Chapel 
 8:30am Men's Morning Scripture Study Library 
 5:30pm Grief Support Community Room 
 6:00pm Young Adult Confirmation Class Cafeteria 
  Young Adult Bible Study St. John XXIII Student Lounge 
 6:30pm RCIA Catechumenate Library 
 7:00pm Assisteens Meeting Cardinal Newman Hall 102 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 8 
Titus 2:1-8, 11-14/Luke 17:7-10  
 8:00am Communion Service Chapel 
12:00pm Christian Meditation Community Room 
 6:00pm Faith, Family & Friends Cardinal Newman Hall 

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 9 
Ezekiel 47:1-2, 8-9, 12/1 Corinthians 3:9c-11, 16-17/John 2:13-22  

 8:00am Mass for Maria de Jesus Salazar Chapel  
 5:30pm Fresno Catholic Singles Cafeteria 
  Ignatian Retreat for Busy People Community Room 
 6:00pm College Night Cardinal Newman Hall 
 6:30pm Prayer and Life Workshops Cardinal Newman Hall 105 
 7:00pm RCIA Inquiry Library 
  Knights of Columbus Cardinal Newman Hall 104 

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 10 
Philemon 7-20/Luke 17:20-25  

 8:00am Communion Service Chapel 
 4:00pm Confessions Chapel 
 5:30pm Spirituality of the 12 Steps Cardinal Newman Hall 105 
 6:00pm Mass for Delfin, Norma, and Simeona Nuqui Chapel 
 6:30pm Women's Guild Cafeteria 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 11 
2 John 4-9/Luke 17:26-37  

  5:30pm Food Recovery Network Cafeteria 

Veterans' Day Holiday All Parish Offices Closed  

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 12 
(Saturday Weekday)  3 John 5-8/Luke 18:1-8  

(Sunday Vigil)  Malachi 3:19-20a/2 Thessalonians 3:7-12/Luke 21:5-19 

 5:00pm Mass for Maria Carla Alessandri-Cook Chapel 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 13 
Malachi 3:19-20a/2 Thessalonians 3:7-12/Luke 21:5-19 

 7:30am Mass for John Brechmann Chapel 
 9:30am Mass for Lai Pham Chapel 
11:30am Mass for Libia Correa and Antonio Cantillo Chapel 
  RCIA Dismissal Community Room 
 7:00pm Young Adult Mass Chapel 

Knights Burrito Breakfast (After Morning Masses) Cafeteria 

PRAYERS: 
 Please pray for those who have requested special 

intentions and prayers: Joan Renner, Margery Toll, 

Kristal Lowe Limon, Abigail Love, Linda Alvarez, Julissa 

Mojarras, Estefania Medina, Mary Garr, Kathy Papagni, 

Michael Vienna, Issac Orozco, Diana Mock, Sandra Barrie, 

Nettie Shute, Sandy Keith, Dan Dungy, Isabel Wiggins, 

Monica Becerra, Alice Schultz, Dick and Jan White, Sr. 

Joanne Bauer, JoAnn Myers, Monica Baker (Lucido), 

David Toll, Susan Olson, Mary Yoakum, Maria Coronel, 

Clara Marrone, Penny Mull, Judy Marchi, Raymond Ram, 

Nacho Flores, Walt Whelan, Martin Zapata, Carl Britto, 

Hannah York, Lexi Leon, Zenaida Billena, Sally Caglia, 

Camila Carousso, Michelle Coyle, Fr. Kevin Bray, Diane 

Decker, Tommy Estep, Jeri Maxwell, Magdalena Lovejoy, 

Eugene Benavidez, Peter Mai, Javier-Maria Alonso, 

Magdelena Lovejoy, Teresa Sandoval, M.J. Abella, Jack 

and Marilyn Schutt, Jennifer Payne, Chris Wicklund, Hillary 

Lockard and baby, Susan Yokum, Clemente, Eustaquio, 

Mary Peterson.  

To better serve our Faith Community we try to update our list of 

prayers regularly. Therefore, we have the following policy: 

Names for the sick / special intentions will remain in the bulletin 

for one month then removed unless otherwise notified.  

If deceased, names are only published the week they died.  

If you have someone who is in need of prayers please contact  

the office at 559-436-3434 or go on our website and fill out the 

form under the “Prayer Requests” tab.  

Parish Information  

WEEKEND MASSES:  
Saturday Vigil:  

5:00pm 

Sunday:  
7:30am  |  9:30am  |  11:30am  |  7:00pm  

 

WEEKDAY MASSES:  
Monday, Wednesday, First Friday  |  8:00am  

Thursday  |  6:00pm 

COMMUNION SERVICES:  
Tuesday and Thursday at 8:00am 

RECONCILIATION:  
Thursday  |  4:00pm to 5:45pm  

or call for an appointment 

OFFICE HOURS: 
Monday through Thursday  |  9:00am to 3:00pm  

CLOSED FRIDAY 

https://csufnewman.com/prayer-request



